Governor Romney’s Vetoes Hurt the Elderly

Governor Romney has vetoed a number of items in the FY2005 Budget which hurt elders and the programs that serve them.  Please support an override of vetoes of the following budget items:

Expanded Estate Recovery

Section 167, 168, 244

These sections repeal the authority of MassHealth to recover the cost of medical care from jointly held assets of elderly and institutionalized individuals and allow only recovery of costs from the probate estate.  If the veto stands MassHealth will be able to recover against jointly held property such as a family home.

Transfer of Assets Waiver

Section 160

This section repeals legislation directing MassHealth to seek a waiver of federal rules limiting the circumstances under which MassHealth can penalize transfers of assets for less than fair market value.  Currently MassHealth can look back 3 years prior to an individual entering a nursing home and assess penalties for any transfers during that period.  If the veto stands MassHealth will be able to look back 5 years from the date of nursing home entry to impose a penalty for transfers of real estate.   

Nursing Home Clinical Admissions Criteria

Section 257

This section prohibits MassHealth from increasing the level of frailty and sickness required to qualify a nursing home resident for MassHealth reimbursement unless it first submits a plan to the Legislature guaranteeing certain protections to residents.  Currently individuals must meet a “Score 3” combination of nursing and support services to qualify for nursing home reimbursement.  If the veto stands MassHealth will be able to increase this already rigorous admission standard and leave family members with no options for care.

Elderly and Disabled Immigrants Health Care Coverage

Section 164

This section continues MassHealth coverage for approximately 3,000 elderly and disabled legal immigrants who do not qualify for federal Medicaid coverage.  If the veto stands these individuals will lose coverage as of October 1, 2004.

Prescription Advantage Copayments

Line Item 9110-1460

This line item authorizes $5 million to offset copayment costs of low-income elders and persons with disabilities who are enrolled in the Prescription Advantage drug insurance program.  If the veto stands these individuals will continue to pay as much as $50 for a 30 day prescription.

For more information contact Deb Thomson at The PASS Group, (978) 337-7315.

